Georgia Fiscal Management Council

2 Martin Luther King Jr. Drive Suite 707, West Tower Atlanta, GA 30334

The Executive Board of the Georgia Fiscal Management Council met February 27, 2025 at 11:00 a.m. by virtual meeting via Zoom. President Kelly Dudley called the meeting to order.

Old Business:

Minutes: Minutes from the January Executive Board Meeting were distributed and approved as read.

Treasurer's Report: The Treasurer's report dated February 10, 2025 was distributed and approved.

Membership Committee: No Report.

<u>Program/Professional Development</u>: David Lakly from CVIOG reported to the Council. Archives will be presenting in March. He is still working on confirmations for April, May and June.

Meeting and Events Committee: President Kelly Dudley presented to the Council. Go-Live for NextGen is scheduled for October 1st. FMC will celebrate the go-live on the Wednesday of the conference. SAO and others will have a "war room." to use, if needed. The main meeting room at the conference will be divided into rooms for training on NextGen, Grants, AP, AR and Budget. Tuesday and Wednesday will be focused on NextGen training. It will also include training on Internal Controls and Reporting. FMC has reserved the entire conference center for the conference. Kenley suggested that Officer Hines send an email reiterating and emphasizing what Kelly has said about NextGen training at the conference and attendance during go-live. In January, President Kelly Dudley sent an email to the membership about 10 committees for volunteers to join to help at the conference. The committees will continue for the rest of the year for planning purposes. Some examples include Communications and Sponsorship. If you did not receive the email in January, please contact Kelly. The conference will begin later on Sunday, September 28th and end later on Wednesday, October 1st. Kelly will hold a second meeting to discuss the committees in more detail. Kenley suggested reaching out to DOAS to help with ideas on technology and logistics for the conference. If you are interested in participating in the committees, etc., please contact Kelly.

Sponsorship: President Kelly Dudley reported for Kenley Finlayson. Kenley is working on gathering sponsors for the conference. He is reaching out to current sponsors and new sponsors.

Newsletter: No Report.

Scholarship: President Kelly Dudley presented for Teresa Loggins. Teresa is asking for more contacts for colleges and technical schools.

Website: No Report.

General/New Business: Rachel Krizanek from SAO discussed internal controls and GA@Work updates.

There being no further business, the motion was made to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,	
Kelly Dudley President	
Alicia Hautala Secretary	